
16 to 19 Tuition Fund Statement 2022 to 2023 academic year

The purpose of this statement is to set out how The Adeyfield Academy will use the 16-19 Tuition fund
allocation to support students who have been academically disadvantaged due to coronavirus (Covid-
19) during the 2022-23 academic year.

The Department of Education announced funding to support students whose learning was disrupted
as a result of the COVID pandemic in addition to that allocated during 2020/21 and 2021/22. The
Education and Skills Funding Agency 16-19 Tuition Fund has been allocated to The Adeyfield
Academy in addition to the main Sixth Form funding.
The Adeyfield Academy has designed a process to direct this funding where it will have the most
impact. Students will be prioritised for tuition based on the guidance released by the Education and
Skills Funding Agency (ESFA) and will be above and beyond planned study programme hours.
Support sessions will be prioritised for the following students:

● Those with an Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP)
● Those who have not yet achieved a grade 4 or 5 in GCSE English and/or Maths
● Those learners with a grade 4 or above in English and/ or Maths, are from an economically

disadvantaged background and would need catch up support. These are defined as students
from the 27% most economically deprived areas based on the Index of Multiple Deprivation

● Students with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) where they have experienced
additional disruption to learning because of their specific needs and disabilities.

As part of the conditions of receiving this funding The Adeyfield Academy Sixth Form also commits to
ensuring the tuition fund is used in accordance with the Government’s guidance on the 16 to 19
tuition fund by:

● Producing this statement setting out how the fund will be used to support the most
disadvantaged students

● Publishing this guidance on The Adeyfield Academy website
● Recording the use of the fund, including references to individual students who receive

support, the needs of those students, the number of hours of tuition delivered and retain
the evidence of the tuition provided

● Delivering the extra tuition and spend the allocated funds in the academic year 2022/23
● Notifying the Education Skills Funding Agency (ESFA) of any underspend from the fund for it

to be reclaimed


